

June 25, 2020

Dear Parents and Members of the School Community,

This has been a difficult time and I thank you for your support and patience during these past months. The Catholic Schools in the Diocese of Richmond are finalizing plans for the reopening of our schools and we will be offering in-classroom instruction five days a week for all students when we return to school in August.

On June 9th, Governor Northam issued Phase Guidance for Virginia Schools in order to plan for reopening schools and offering in-person instruction to students. The Phase Guidance, which is aligned with guidance from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), is designed to help private schools mitigate risks associated with COVID-19. The Guidance provides recommendations for the types of in-person instruction and programming that should be offered in each Phase as well as the corresponding health, safety, and physical distance measures.

The opportunities for in-person instruction in each phase are as follows:

- Phase One: special education programs and childcare for working families
- **Phase Two:** Phase One plus preschool through third grade students, English learners, and summer camps in school buildings
- **Phase Three:** all students may receive in-person instruction as can be accommodated with strict physical distancing measures in place
- **Beyond Phase Three:** divisions will resume "new-normal" operations under future guidance *These school Phases are aligned with the existing Forward Virginia phases.*

Our Catholic schools, as are all private schools, are individually responsible for deciding how to adhere to this guidance and may choose to offer in-person instruction and programming that varies from the Phase Guidance when protocols are in place to reduce the risk of spreading the virus.

After careful review, consideration, and consultation our diocesan schools in the Catholic Diocese of Richmond will be submitting a variance to allow for social distancing in our

classrooms during Phase 3 to between 3ft and 6ft. This variance will allow us to offer inclassroom instruction 5 days a week in conjunction with the Phase 3 Guidance.

Our focus is on the health and safety of our students while meeting their academic, spiritual, social, and emotional needs. Each school will develop a customized mitigation health plan that includes procedures detailed in CDC guidance to promote behaviors that reduce spread, maintain healthy environments and implement operations to maintain the health and safety of the entire school community. School mitigation health plans will be submitted to the Office of Catholic Schools, the Virginia Council for Private Education, and to local health agencies. Once complete, your principal will share these plans with you.

The last quarter of the 2019-2020 school year was unprecedented and full of uncertainty. I am extremely proud of our faculty and staff regarding how they were able to quickly adapt and continue to educate your children through the end of the academic year. We are using this time to be proactive and to develop comprehensive plans for different scenarios that may present themselves during the 2020-2021 school year related to the COVID-19 virus. There may be times during the school year when Executive Orders are issued for the Commonwealth to revert back to Phase 2 or even Phase 1. If that happens, we will know our options. I assure you that all our decisions will be based on the overall well-being of our students, faculty/staff, and the entire community.

We are looking forward to opening the doors to our classrooms to students in late August. In the meantime, I wish you all a fun-filled and safe summer. Thank you for your continued support of Catholic education.

Yours in Christ,

Kelly M. Lazzara

Superintendent of Schools

Key mSzzara